EGSA Meeting, November 2, 2009:

5:00pm, ASI
In Attendance:

· Tom Bentley

· Tim Ciarlo
· Tracy Conklin

· Megan Greischar

· Ian Grettenberger

· Sean Halloran

· Christy Harris

· Holly Holt

· Beth Irwin

· Kerry Mauck

· Dan Schmehl

· Ezra Schwartzberg

· Sheena Sidhu

· Raj Singh
· Salil Siriwat
· Jason Smith

· Wanyi Zhu

General Info:
· International opportunities for graduate students were discussed by Ed Rajotte and Gary Felton.  Our department is very supportive of international experiences, and there are funds available to send you overseas!!  There are many reasons to study abroad, including CV enhancement, it makes you a more competitive job applicant, and international networking!!  The Ent. Dept. currently has programs in France and Brazil that take graduate students, and you can go abroad for as short as one month and up to one year.  There are other international opportunities within the College of Agricultural Sciences, including a “tag along” fund (helps send students overseas to visit someone studying abroad to see what it’s like), as well as a dual-title degree program (states that you have dual credentials for Entomology and ‘international affairs’ of some sort).  Students who have taken advantage of international programs in years past include Vanessa Aponte, Jennifer Dean, and Ezra Schwartzberg (ask them about it!).  Finally, Ed Rajotte and Gary Felton can make it happen for you, so talk to them if you’re interested.
· GIF Recap:  We had another successful Great Insect Fair this year, and many thanks to everyone who participated!  EGSA made approximately $3271 at the fair and another $300 from departmental sales post-GIF, of which over half is direct profit for us.  
· The Spring Seminar Schedule is being drafted and the Seminar Committee is looking for speaker suggestions.  Please email your suggestions to Mark Mescher (mcmescher@psu.edu) or Jason Smith (jds517@psu.edu).  Also, email Janice Kennedy (jkk5@psu.edu) if you would like to be added to the Science Seminars listserve (weekly email of all the departmental seminar speakers, titles, and dates/times/locations).  
· We’d like your feedback on the Entomology Department’s course offerings.  While our department offers many good ENT courses, perhaps you are frustrated with aspects of other courses (e.g. content of course, lack of a course, timing of course, etc.).  We would like to take feedback of these issues to Gary to help address some of our concerns (e.g. lack of a Taxonomy course!).  Please email Dan Schmehl (drs335@psu.edu) your comments/suggestions ASAP and he will compile a report for the faculty.  
· The national ESA meeting will be in Indianapolis, IN from December 13 – 16.  EGSA has received enough funds from Gary and the department to completely cover the cost of a van to drive students to this meeting!  The van is currently full, but email Dan Schmehl (drs335@psu.edu) if you would like to put your name on the wait-list.  Also, Karen wanted to remind students that you should only charge your own expenses to your P-card or personal credit card (in other words, if three people are sharing the cost of a hotel room, the hotel should charge everyone’s credit card 1/3 of the final bill).  This makes the paperwork much easier to complete.  
· Financial Report:  Sheena reported we have $3198.36  in the EGSA account (excluding GIF profits) and $471 in liquid funds.  
· GSA Announcements:  The next GSA meeting will be Wednesday Nov. 4 at 6pm in room 330 of the HUB.  On Dec. 4, there will be a grad student Christmas Gala ($5 entry fee, all proceeds will benefit charity).  Every Friday there is a grad student happy hour at Rotelli downtown.  Sheena will continue to post GSA announcements by the elevators.  

· Money, money, money!  EGSA has funds available to do fun things!  An EGSA-sponsored collecting trip might be a fun thing to plan, but other suggestions are welcome.  Holly volunteered to look into planning such a collecting trip, and several others are willing to help.  
· A Thanksgiving potluck dinner will be held on Thursday Nov. 12 at 6:30pm at Tom Bentley’s house (tgb134@psu.edu).  Details/directions will follow in a separate email.  
2009 – 2010 EGSA Meeting Schedule (meeting times are 5:00pm, unless otherwise announced)

· December 7 - ASI

· January 4 - CEL

· February 1 - ASI

· March 1 - CEL

· April 5 - ASI

· May 3 - CEL

· June 7 - ASI

Upcoming Events:

· Nov. 4:  GSA meeting at the HUB, 6:00pm room 330
· Nov. 10:  CEL bowling night at Northland Bowl, 5:30pm
· Nov. 12:  Thanksgiving potluck dinner at Tom Bentley’s house, 6:30pm

· Next EGSA Meeting:  December 7, 5pm at ASI
